
Report of the Auditor/Secretary/Scorekeeper Committee 
to the 29th IGRA Annual Convention 

 
The committee met on Friday, November 15, 2013 from 9:00 am until 10:00 am.  Four people, 
including the chairperson, from four different associations were in attendance, all of whom were 
voting members.  Attendees were Ron Trusley, Committee Chair, AGRA, Jeannine Tuttle, 
TGRA, John Hill, CGRA, and Linda Frazier, MGRA. 
 
The committee reviewed two (2) proposals that are part of the General Rules for Certified 
Personnel.  Our recommendations were referred to the Joint Certification Committee for 
appropriate action.  The committee also reviewed a proposed change in Standing Rule XV – 
Special International Awards – Section 7 – Service Award.  This proposal was referred to the 
Joint Certification Committee for action since it dealt with all certified officials. 
 
In the committee meeting, we also had general discussion about the performance of Auditors, 
Secretaries, and Scorekeepers with no concerns voiced that require any intervention or actions. 
 
A proposed change to the Scorekeeper Certification Program was discussed and unanimously 
approved.  The change is: 
 
Page 69, Rule XXV, Section 2 
 
RULE XXV  SCOREKEEPER CERTIFICATION PROGRAM 
 
Section 2.  Certification 
 
A. Refer to Standing Rule XIX, Section I.A.10 regarding previous experience. 
B. Requirements. 

1. Serve as a Timer at a minimum of three (3) IGRA–sanctioned rodeos and shall time all 
IGRA–required rodeo events at least once.  Host associations will shall not refuse any 
reasonable attempt from an applicant to serve as a Timer and to time specific events. 
2. Once the Timer requirement has been met, Sserve as an Assistant Scorekeeper at three 
(3) IGRA–sanctioned rodeos covering all IGRA–required rodeo events. 
3. Refer to Standing Rule XIX, Sections 1 and 2, for general certification requirements. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ron Trusley 
Auditor/Secretary/Scorekeeper Certification Committee    


